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Dear Greenmount families, 

NAPLAN 

We have had a busy couple of weeks, finishing off 

our Year 3 and 5 NAPLAN, we are pleased to say 

that all of our students have completed all of the 

tests.  A huge thank you to Mrs McEwen and Miss 

Matzkov who coordinated and supervised the   

testing over the 3 weeks.  

Reporting to parents  

Many parents and carers took up the opportunity 

to book a phone or face to face meeting with their 

child’s teacher.  This was a great chance for      

parents to get a snap shot of how their children 

are progressing in Literacy and Numeracy as well 

as socially and emotionally. Today I sent home a 

CONNECT notice explaining how our Semester 1 

reports are going to look a little different.  

Reconciliation Week 

This week is a significant week for our country.  

Thursday 26 May marks the commemoration of 

National Sorry Day to acknowledge and raise 

awareness of the history of the removal of         

Aboriginal people from their families, communities 

and culture.  Ms Cindy Nelson has been working 

across the school with our students this week   

raising awareness though activities and stories.  

Next Friday 3rd June we will have a whole school 

Reconciliation assembly which will include students 

sharing their thoughts and our Choir performing. 

The assembly will start at 8.45 all parents and    

carers are welcome. 

Thank You 

A huge thank you goes out to our incredible P&C 

and their team of volunteers for their awesome 

efforts running the sausage sizzle and cake stall at 
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last Saturdays Federal election. We really      

appreciate the work you do fundraising for our 

students. 

Natalie Astle 

Principal  

 

Enrolments for 2023 

Kindergarten and Pre-Primary New Applications for 

2023 close on Friday 22nd July. 

Children born between 1st July 2018 and 30th June 

2019 are eligible for Kindy in 2023. 

Applications are available either at the Office, or on 

our Website. 

We also require the following supporting           

documents: 

 your child's birth certificate  

 your child's Immunisation History Statement 

(AIR Statement Required) which must be   

dated within the last two months 

 proof of your current address (e.g drivers      

licence, recent accounts  for electricity, water 

or telephone,) 

  copies of Family Court orders for              

confirmation of custody arrangements (if applicable) 

Please pass this information to any friends with a 

child  due to start Kindy next year. 

Pre-Primary 2023 

Students currently enrolled in Kindy, must also   

complete an Application for Enrolment and provide 

an updated immunisation record to be considered 

for placement in the Pre Primary program in 2023.  

This Application was sent home with your child in 

Week 2. Please return as soon as possible. 
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Calendar of Events  
TERM 2 

Tues 31 May  Kalamunda Cup—Basket Ball 

Fri 3 June    Reconciliation Assembly 

Mon 6 June   WA Day Public Holiday 

Wed 8 June  Faction Cross Country 

Wed 15 June  Interschool Cross Country 

Fri 17 June    Assembly 

Fri 1 July    Assembly  

    Last day of Term 2 

TERM 3  

Tuesday 19 July   First Day Term 3 

Friday 23rd Sept  Last Day of Term 3 

TERM 4 Significant Dates  

Tues 11th Oct  First Day of Term 4 

Wed 7 Dec   Presentation & Graduation 

Thurs 15 Dec   Last Day of Term Students 
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NAME: Ally Thomas  

AGE:  9  ROOM:  15 

TEACHER:     

Mr Giles 

WHAT I HAVE TO  

OFFER AS A STUDENT COUNCILLOR 

Helping you, making you feel better, caring for 

you 

WHAT I ENJOY  ABOUT  SCHOOL 

Learning and helping people 

HOBBIES/INTERESTS 

Playing footy and basketball 

FAMILY AND PETS 

Lizard, cats, dogs, fish, 2 mums, 2 dads,  

2 brothers and sister 

MERIT AWARDS 

Rm 1  Cody Kubitza 

Rm 2  Hunter Tucek; Matilda Vance 

Rm 3  Connor Martin 

Rm 5  Jack Neve; Scarlett Sneddon-Betham 

Rm 6  Michaela Dunn; Harrison Trumann Chan 

Rm 7  Levi Kleynhans; Sophie Tyrer 

Rm 8  Elena Carter; Orietta Stokes 

Rm 9  Dylan Francis; Mackenzie Thorburn 

Rm 10  Abby Webb; Zara Winter 

Rm 12  Connor Armstrong; Sofia Klonglaeo 

Rm 15  Indiana Baldwin; Iri Kingi 

Rm 16  Madison Pease; Tia Taylor 

Rm 17  Chase Baxter; Andrew Read 

Principal  Breeanna Egan 

Luke  

Castlehow 

Prefects Term 2 

Zariah  

Clohessy 

Caili Quinsee 

 

Savannah 

Thorburn 
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NAME: Madison McGilvray 

AGE:  11  ROOM:  14 

TEACHER:     

Mrs Sims  

WHAT I HAVE TO  

OFFER AS A STUDENT 

COUNCILLOR 

Help people when they are hurt 

WHAT I ENJOY  ABOUT  SCHOOL 

Maths and Art 

HOBBIES/INTERESTS 

I like Soccer and playing dolls with my sister 

FAMILY AND PETS 

Mum, Dad, 3 Sisters and 1 Brother 

2 dogs, 2 cats and 1 bird, 1 frog and 6 ducks 

NAME: Tia Taylor  

AGE:  11 ROOM:  16 

TEACHER:     

Miss Briggs  

WHAT I HAVE TO  

OFFER AS A STUDENT 

COUNCILLOR 

To help people as I'm kind and 

helpful 

WHAT I ENJOY  ABOUT  SCHOOL 

Art & Music  

HOBBIES/INTERESTS 

Singing and soccer  

FAMILY AND PETS 

Dad Sean; Turtle Fillip; 18 Fish; Dog Keisha  

NAME: Johnny Sucur 

AGE:  9  ROOM:  12 

TEACHER:     

Mr Mansveld 

WHAT I HAVE TO  

OFFER AS A STUDENT 

COUNCILLOR 

To Help other students 

WHAT I ENJOY  ABOUT  SCHOOL 

Learning  

HOBBIES/INTERESTS 

Playing footy and basketball 

FAMILY AND PETS 

Mum Helen; Dad Denis; Sister Stevie; Dog Onyx 

NAME: Archer Persichetti 

AGE:  9  ROOM:  17 

TEACHER:     

Miss Selfe 

WHAT I HAVE TO  

OFFER AS A STUDENT COUN-

CILLOR 

Being nice, helping students and 

adults 

WHAT I ENJOY  ABOUT  SCHOOL 

Sport and Maths 

HOBBIES/INTERESTS 

Football and Tae Kwon Do 

FAMILY AND PETS 

Three mums, Dad, two dogs, two cats 
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P & C NEWS 

Cupcake Day 

On Tuesday 14th June 2022 the P&C will be holding a $2 cupcake 

day leading up to recess. 

Students are invited to bring along their $2 and come and 

choose from a delicious range of cupcakes.  

We will have a range of gluten free, dairy free & egg free available also.  

There will be a limit of 1 cupcake per student. 

Do you enjoy baking? The P&C are looking for some  families who could assist us by baking some cupcakes for 
the Cupcake Day. If you can help could you please email  fundraising@gpspnc.org.au  

 and we can send you some more information. Alternatively if you are not a baker but would be available for 
setting up and selling leading up to recess time (around 9.30am until 11am) could you please let us know. 
Thank you! 

Election Day Sausage Sizzle 

We would like to say a HUGE thank you to the families that came along and helped out at the Election Day 
Sausage Sizzle:  

Leanne Kleynhans, Paul Donovan, Holly Hei Hei, Kirsty Silcock. Brigitte Hawkens, Ila Barker, Ashley Barker, Anne 
Truman, Sally Winter, Natasha Amato, Helena Mills, Cristina Zumel, Olivia, Ella Donovan, Kate Donovan & Kylie 
Byrne. 

Thank you also to our wonderful bakers and donors towards the Cake Stall. 

 

We would also like to say thank you to Spudshed Midland who provided us with a discount on the purchase of 

the supplies needed for the day. And Grace from Swan Sidewalk Cafe who came along and served coffee   

during the morning, she also generously donated a portion of the sales of the coffee towards the P&C. Thank 

you. 

We were able to raise $1100 from the day! 

Safety House Reminder 

Please drop your Contact Card order forms into the P&C box in the office by Tuesday 7th June. 

Uniform Shop 

Please note that the Uniform Shop have new opening hours on a Wednesday morning, these will now be from 

8.15am to 9am, Thursday afternoon remains unchanged, 2.30pm to 3.15pm. 

 

The next P&C Meeting will be held on Tuesday 14th June at 6.30pm in the Staff Room. 
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mailto:fundraising@gpspnc.org.au
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2022 Fundraising Update 

What an amazing start to 2022!! The thermometer shows our 

fundraising goals set for the year and how we are tracking.  

Events held this year have raised a whopping $2,700!!! In addi-

tion, we had a huge head start with funds raised in the 2021 col-

our run which will go towards the free disco and Edudance les-

sons contributions.  

The free disco is scheduled for Term 3 when it is a bit warmer 

and as swimming lessons were cancelled, we have allocated the 

money raised last year to cover $10 towards Edudance for each 

student instead.  

We thank all our volunteers for their time, without them we 

would not achieve this. Our fundraising committee is very light 

on this year, and we need more people to help reach our goals 

and benefit our kids! 

How can you help?? Let’s all do “Just One Thing” 

To help our events to run smoothly, we ask that all families help 

with “just one thing” this year.  

As they say, many hands make light work and remember, apart 

from building up our community - all money raised will directly 

benefit your children.  

Here are a few of the “things” we need assistance with this year: 
Donate cupcakes for Cupcake Day (14

th
 June) 

Help on the day - Cupcake Day (14
th
 June) 

Help organise the Disco 
Volunteer at the Disco (3 x sessions based on 

age groups) 
Volunteer for a shift at the Bunnings Sausage 

Sizzle (Sept, date TBC) 
Volunteer for the Colour Run (Nov-Dec, date 

TBC) 
Seeking or giving donations (either monetary or 

goods/services)  
Sharing your ideas on fundraising events and 

goals we can set 
Please complete the form with what you can help with and as an 

event approaches, we will be in contact with more details.  

https://forms.gle/c1MuMFVZdwuzMFwWA 

We welcome all to join the P&C as members but remember you 

do not need to be a member to help. 
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The Complex Attention Hyperactivity Disorders Service (CAHDS) are offering a series of parent information sessions. The in-
formation sessions are intended for parents with children/adolescents who experience significant attention difficulties, in-
cluding a diagnosis of ADHD. Information sessions are collaborative and invite discussion from participants. 

All sessions are stand-alone, and parents can attend any of the sessions upon registration, although numbers are limited for 
each session. They will be run Online from approximately 10:00 am - 1.00pm and details regarding access will be sent to 
parents prior to each session. There is no cost to attend these sessions. 

Prior to the beginning of each school term (February, April, July and October) CAHDS will send out a timetable of the infor-
mation sessions available for the following three-month period. At this time if parents are interested in attending any of the 
sessions, they will need to register with CAHDS by contacting 6456 0214 or by email CAMHS.CAHDS@health.wa.gov.au. 

Once sessions are full, they will be closed for the cycle.  

Please note: No waiting list will be held at CAHDS once sessions are full. 

INFORMATION SESSIONS 2022 
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